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Friday 6th June 2025

Dear Parents and Carers, 
A warm welcome back to you all. We hope everyone enjoyed a lovely half term break despite the mixed weather. 
We have had a busy first week back, with the children getting straight into their learning and setting themselves lots of challenges. 
Today we were delighted to welcome our MP Andrew Cooper to school. Mr Cooper spoke to the children, during our morning assembly, about his role as an MP and the importance of democracy. The children enjoyed using the parliamentary technique of ‘bobbing’ up to ask him their well thought out questions at the end. 
We would like to thank Mr Cooper for giving us some of his valuable time. We hope he enjoyed his official visit to Leftwich Primary School. Please take a look at the photos on our Instagram and Facebook pages. 
Communication and Social-media – a reminder!
Please be reminded that, from this point onwards, teachers will be sharing photos and information with you via individual class Instagram pages rather than our whole school Facebook page. We have also launched a new school Instagram page.
The names of our Instagram pages to follow are: 
@leftwichprimary
@leftwichprimaryreception
@leftwichprimaryyr1
@leftwichprimaryyr2
@leftwichprimaryyr3
@leftwichpriamryyr4
@leftwichprimaryy5
@leftwichprimaryy6
Our Instagram pages are where you will now find photos of our stars of the week, our super readers and school visits. Each teacher will aim to post at least 3 times a week to share what has been happening in school. 
Our Facebook page will continue to be used for whole school celebration and sharing posts.  
A new role for Mrs Harrison
As you know Mrs Harrison currently works part time and co-shares the role of Headteacher with Mrs Guy. We are pleased to share with you that Mrs Harrison was recently appointed as an Executive Headteacher for Weaver Trust and, as such, she will now work across two schools. She will continue to work three days a week at Leftwich and, from September, Mrs Harrison will also work two days a week at Comberbach Nursery and Primary School. Please be assured that nothing is changing at Leftwich!
Mrs Harrison is very much looking forward to taking on this challenging new role for our trust.  

Stars and special mentions
Today, in our achievement assembly, we celebrated those children who have challenged themselves and overcome barriers this week. Well done everyone! 
This week we would like to give a special mention to the following children:
· Grace (Year 1) for settling in really well to her new class and always having a smile on her face;
· Ellie (Year 2) for her incredible poster all about animal adaptations for Science; 
· All of Year 3 for making us proud on their trip to Chester for their Roman studies;
· Ella D (Year 5) for always being a model pupil. She has read over 150 times this year and completes all tasks to the best of her ability. Ella is also respectful to everyone;
· Darcie (Year 6) for creating a beautiful piece of art work by listening to information provided and presenting it in a creative way.
Attendance  
Congratulations to our Year 4 children who have won the class attendance competition, once again, this week with 99%. 
Reception: 93%
Year 1: 97%
Year 2: 95%
Year 3: 89%
Year 4: 99%
Year 5: 98%
Year 6: 88%
Whole school attendance is currently 95%.




Dates for your diaries: 

	Date
	Event
	Time
	Classes involved

	Tuesday 10th June
	Wildlife visit to Crown Farm Quarry
	All day
	Year 2

	Friday 13th June
	One School, Many Cultures Day
	All day
	All classes

	Monday 16th June – Friday 20th June
	Bikeability Week
	All day, every day
	Year 5 only 

	23rd June – 3rd July
	Swimming Pool on site
	Timetable to be confirmed
	Key Stage 2

	Friday 4th July
	INSET day – school closed
	All day
	All classes

	Tuesday 24th June
	School Sports Day
	1.30pm – 3pm
	All classes

	Wednesday 9th July
	Year 6 Performance of Snow White
	6pm
	Families of Year 6 children

	Tuesday 15th July
	Year 6 Ten Pin Bowling
	10am
	Year 6

	Friday 18th July
	Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly
Break up for summer 
	9.15am

3.15pm 
	Families of Year 6 children

All classes



Next week we are looking forward to our year 2 wildlife visit to Crown Farm Quarry and our ‘One Schools, Many Cultures’ day in which we will learn all about Bangladesh. 
We hope you all enjoy a lovely weekend. 
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy
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